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August 4, 2022

WESTERN KANSAS GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT #1
KATIE DURHAM, MANAGER

906 W 5™

PO Box 604

Scort CiTY, KS 67861

RE: Western Kansas Groundwater Management District #1 Proposed Four County LEMA

Dear Ms. Durham,

Pursuant to K.S.A. 82a-1041, KDA-DWR has reviewed GMD 1's proposal for its Proposed Four

County LEMA as received on July 1, 2022.
Pursuant to K.S.A. 82a-1041 (a), this initial review was limited to the following, as to whether the

plan:

(1) proposes clear geographic boundaries;

(2) pertains to an area wholly within the groundwater management district;

(3) proposes goals and corrective control provisions as provided in subsection (f) adequate to
meet the stated goals;

(4) gives due consideration to water users who already have implemented reductions in water
use resulting in voluntary conservation measures;

(5) includes a compliance monitoring and enforcement element; and

(6) is consistent with state law. K.S.A. 82a-1041 (a) goes on to say that: If, based on such
review, the chief engineer finds that the local enhanced management plan is acceptable for
consideration, the chief engineer shall initiate, as soon as practicable thereafter,
proceedings to designate a local enhanced management area.

Based on our review, I find that the proposal meets the requirements of K.S.A. 82a-1041 (a) and is
therefore acceptable for consideration. I will initiate proceedings to designate a local enhanced

management area as soon as practicable.
Statute requires two hearings on the proposed LEMA. The initial hearing is to resolve the

following findings of fact:
(1) Whether one or more of the circumstances specified in subsection (a) through (d) of K.S.A.

82a-1036, and amendments thereto, exist;

(2) whether the public interest of K.S.A. 82a-1020, and amendments thereto, requires that one
or more corrective control provisions be adopted; and

(3) whether the geographic boundaries are reasonable.



If the initial hearing is favorable on all three issues noted above, a second hearing is required to
determine whether the area should be designated and the GMD's proposed local enhanced
management plan for the area be adopted.

Sincerely,

Earl D. Lewis, Jr.

Chief Engineer

Kansas Department of Agriculture
Division of Water Resources

pc: Mike Meyer — Garden City Field Office Water Commissioner
Mark Callender



